
From: Mark Warner <mwarner@davisfloyd.com>
To: Schimsa, RebeccaRebeccaSchimsa@gov.sc.gov
CC: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 12/6/2013 1:39:29 PM
Subject: RE: Nice meeting you

Thanks Ladies! It was good to meet you both. 

Best regards,

Mark

Mark Warner
Director of Relationship Development

DAVIS Davis & Floyd, Inc.
1319 Highway 72/221 East 
Greenwood, SC 29649

(864) 229-5211 (office) | (864) 229-7844 (fax)
mwarner@davisfloyd.com | www.davisfloyd.com

~CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE~

The information and all attachments contained in this email message are for the use of the intended recipients only. If you 
are not an intended recipient, please be advised that any use, dissemination, distribution, or copying of this email is strictly 
prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify us immediately by telephone or return email, and 
delete this email message and all attachments from your system.

From: Schimsa, Rebecca [mailto:RebeccaSchimsa@gov.sc.gov]
Sent: Friday, December 06, 2013 1:35 PM
To: Mark Warner
Cc: Veldran, Katherine
Subject: Nice meeting you

Good afternoon Mark,

It was nice meeting you yesterday, and we very much enjoyed the opportunity to get together with so many
economic developers from around the state. It was a great event! As we said we would, we are sending you our 
contact information as well.

Katherine Veldran
Director of Legislative Affairs
Cell: 803.767.7583
katherineveldran@gov.sc.gov

Rebecca Schimsa
Deputy Legal Counsel
Cel: 803.429.4561
rebeccaschimsa@gov.sc.gov
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Please let us know if there is anything that Governor Haley or our office can do for you or for Davis & Floyd. We wish 
you a very safe and happy holiday season.

Sincerely,

Rebecca

Rebecca S. Schimsa
Deputy Legal Counsel
Office of Governor Nikki R. Haley
O: 803-734-6068 | C: 803-429-4561

mailto:rebeccaschimsa@gov.sc.gov

